
 

 

Press Release 

At the cordial invitation of Foreign Secretary Mr. Amrit Bahadur Rai, the Foreign 

Secretary of India, Shri Vikram Misri, will arrive in Kathmandu on 17 August 

2025 for a two-day official visit. 

During the visit, the two Foreign Secretaries will hold discussions on various 

aspects of the Nepal-India partnership, with a focus on connectivity, development 

cooperation and other matters of mutual interest. 

The Foreign Secretary of India is also scheduled to call on high-level dignitaries 

of Nepal.  

He is scheduled to leave Kathmandu on 18 August 2025. 
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